St Maddern’s Church of England School
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 Headteacher: Miss Helen Pearce 

Friday 28th November 2014

Dear Parents/carers
St Maddern’s School is OPEN on MONDAY 1st December as normal.
Yesterday the children did an excellent job in representing their chosen charities at the Penwith Pound Charity Fayre.  It was a really great event with money being raised for 10 different charities. St Maddern’s children raised money for Help for Heroes, Air Ambulance, The Blue Cross and the RSPCA.
Congratulations to Josh Curry who played really well at the recent local football match at Mount’s Bay-School - scoring a goal.
Thank you to all who turned up for the grand opening of our library on Monday.  Caroline Binch was at the launch and very kindly read to the children.  She has donated more books to our school that she has illustrated and has signed all the books she has donated.

Thank you to all those parents who came into school to help with the lantern making on Wednesday.  It was a very successful morning with all the lanterns being completed.   All children have been given a free ticket to visit Trengwainton next Friday night – 5 th December 2014.  I will be going down next Friday evening leaving school at 5.30 pm.   Any children wishing to attend but does not have an adult to go with them can come down with me if they wish.  Please let me know.
All children and parents are very welcome to the Madron Feast Service on Sunday 30th November 2014.  The service begins at 11am.

As part of the Madron Feast festivities the children will be participating in a workshop linked to Madron traditions.  Simon Reed from Bewas Kernow will be teaching children the history of Guise dancing and the children, teachers and headteacher will be learning all about the Turkey Rhubarb dance!!
Please return the Children’s University form with any clubs that your child participates in after school as soon as possible, so that we can add these hours to your child’s passport. Thank you. 
If you require a school photo, please return your form and payment to the office as these are being collected on Monday. Thank you. 
Yesterday St Maddern’s took delivery of 30 i Pads as part of the Applied Minds Project with Mounts Bay.  We have them on loan for the rest of the year.  As soon as we have cases, the children will be able to use them in the classroom. The school will supply the cases which are robust.  We anticipate that this will be very soon. i Pads will be allocated to individual children.  As these appliances will be kept on the tables in class for easy access, I would like children to have their own water bottle instead of the beakers of water that we use at the moment.  Children will be responsible for bringing their own bottle into school daily topped up with water.  The water bottle needs to have a secure lid so that i Pads don’t get wet. Please would parents ensure that the water bottles are labelled.  As a school, we are very fortunate to secure the use of this excellent resource.  Contracts will need to be signed by parents and children regarding the treatment of the i Pads before they can be released.  These will be sent out next week.  We are very much looking forward to using the i Pads as a tool in the classroom.  At the beginning of next term I hope to have an open evening where you can see some of the learning that has been taking place through the use of this equipment.
Headteacher’s Award:
Kyra Rayment for exceptional listening, a smashing smile and 20/20 for her spelling test.
Star Readers:
Grace Whitton

Libby Arnold

Malakai Salmon-Curtin

Harry Figg

Jake Thomas

Maisie Fox

Shannon Salmon

Kayden Salmon-Curtin
Dates for the Diary

30.11.14 Madron Feast Church service 11am
05.12.14 Lantern walk at Trengwainton 5.30-8,30pm
10.12.14 School production 

11.12.14 Christmas dinner

15.12.14 Carols around the Tree at Landithy Hall (6.30pm)
17.12.14 Christmas Party

19.12.14 Christingle service at the church - Children to be collected from the church after the service (2pm)
Best wishes,

Helen Pearce
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